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Bere Ferrers Parish Council
At a meeting of the Finance & General Purposes committee, held in the Council Chamber Bere        Alston on Tuesday 15th November 2016.
     Present



Cllr. P. Dennis               Chairman 



Cllr. R. Leithall
      Chairman of Council
       
                                Cllr. M. Benson              Cllr. R. Piper


          Cllr. B. Lamb                  Cllr. R. Maycock 


     

          Cllr. S. Munn
In Attendance. Cllr. H. Boot-Handford. 
876. Items of Interest at the discretion of the Chairman. No decisions can be made on these 
        Items.
1) Cllr. Lamb – Yellow lines in Fore Street- is not at all happy with the reply from Devon
         County Highways. Cllr. Benson has replied to this email and has put in a 
         request that this issue be put on the agenda for the next HATOC meeting and 
         has asked that they discuss the way this has been handled.
         There are several issues, this item did not come up at the last HATOC 
         meeting. This Council has not heard of any problems in this location when 
         gritting.
         Councillors accept that a lorry fitted with a snow plough may have difficulties   
         passing.
                         Consultation:  this was a total surprise as Cllr. Benson and Cllr. Lamb have no  
                         recollection of any such discussions with John Doswell over this matter. Parish
                         Council is disappointed by the apparent lack of consultation.
         Cllr. Lamb felt that as this Council voted against the double yellow lines we  
         would like a meeting on site.
     2) Cllr. Munn – Request from visitors heading to catch the train from Bere Ferrers who stopped 

       and asked Cllr. Munn about the lack of public toilets in Bere Ferrers; was there a 


        chance a set of public toilets can be put up by the railway station.
877. To set a preliminary Precept for Finance and General Purposes for 2017-18.
   The Clerk had forwarded the account sheets to members of Council present.
   Discussions then took place on the individual expenditure and various other items of   
   expenditure.
  Cllr. Lamb proposed that a preliminary Precept of £63,532 be set for 2017-18, seconded by Cllr.  
  Piper.
There being no further business the chairman thanked members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 9.44pm.        
Signed this 29th day of November 2016. 
Chairman………………...

